SBAR- Blood Transfusion in the SGMC OR

	S
	Situation


	Beginning Tuesday, September 5, 2023, blood bank will no longer send blood to the SGMC OR via pneumatic tube.  


	B
	Background

	Blood products must be stored at temperatures between 1-6oC to minimize the potential for bacterial growth.  We have recently seen an increase in the number of red cells being returned to blood bank from the OR.  These red cells are being discarded because they are outside of the acceptable temperature range.  


	A
	Assessment


	We want to ensure that all blood products are stored at the acceptable temperature range until transfusion occurs or until they are returned to blood bank.  This will provide the best quality products for our patients while minimizing wastage.


	R
	Recommendation


	Blood bank will issue all blood products in a blood cooler.  The OR must send a hospital employee to pick up the blood products from blood bank.


	
	
	Contact Stephanie Codina at 240-826-6689 or scodina@adventisthealthcare with questions.
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